
From: Kevin Youngquist <Kevin.Youngquist@veritas.com> 
Sent: Sunday, February 03, 2019 7:04 PM EST 
To: Benjamin Aiken <baiken@arlingtonva.us> 
CC: Codeenforcement <codeenforcement@arlingtonva.us>; CountyBoard <countyboard@arlingtonva.us>; Deanna
Youngquist <dyoungquist@jbgsmith.com> 
Subject: Fwd: [EXTERNAL] FW: 5716 11th Rd N, Arlington VA 22205 (Intranet Quorum IMA00392844) 
Attachment(s): "IQFormatFile.txt","ATT00001.htm" 

Good Evening Benjamin,

Not only is the county failing to respond appropriately; the hazardous material (which was admitted to by Whiting Turner to

my wife) in the unlawfully placed dumpster is exposing our children and our families to serious health issues.

How do we get this taken care of as we don’t feel like the county is handling this responsibly? My wife will be contacting

OSHA, as well, since the county has failed to follow their own county laws and put us at risk as well as damage our property,

as we reside right next door to the project.

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Arlington County Board (imailagent)" <CountyBoard@arlingtonva.us>

Date: January 28, 2019 at 9:22:48 AM EST

To: <Kevin.Youngquist@veritas.com>

Subject: RE: Fwd: [EXTERNAL] FW: 5716 11th Rd N, Arlington VA 22205 (Intranet Quorum IMA00392844) 

Dear Mr. Youngquist,

On behalf of the County Board, thank you for sharing your concerns with the Board about construction being

carried out at 5716 11th Rd. N. Your letter has been shared with all members of the County Board. Because you

suspect violations of the County's Building Code, I would suggest that you contact the County's Code

Enforcement Division of our Community Planning, Housing and Development Department for assistance.

To file a complaint with Code Enforcement, call 703-228-3232 between the hours of 8 a.m. and 5 p.m., Monday

through Friday, or email Code Enforcement anytime at: codeenforcement@arlingtonva.us. All complaints are

taken and addressed by Code Enforcement staff. You also can file a complaint online by using Code

Enforcement's Investigation Request Form.

If you are not satisfied with the response of Code Enforcement, please contact the County's Resident

Ombudsman, Benjamin Aiken, at 703-228-1762 or by email at: Baiken@arlingtonva.us

I hope you find this information useful.

Sincerely,

Mary F. Curtius

Communications Specialist

Arlington County Board 


